



          La Crescent Township 








     Monthly Meeting Minutes

February 11, 2019
Final Approved
Township Board Members Present:
 

Bob Schuldt                     Jason Wieser
    Tom Tornstrom - absent                             
 Dan Brodigan 

     Wayne Oliver – absent

Karen Schuldt                  Larry Jankowksi
Chairman Bob Schuldt called the February monthly meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Clerk Karen Schuldt took the roll call. 

4. Approval of Agenda: Dan Brodigan made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.
5. Minutes of January 14, 2019 Regular Meeting: Jason Wieser made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.  
6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board: Bill Beckman questioned why the price of garbage bags went up.  Larry advised the Hilltopper has raised their fee for picking up garbage bags, so we had to raise the township bag price too.  Chairman Schuldt advised we have worked out an extension with Hilltopper on our current garbage contract till the end of the year. Chairman Schuldt added we currently have a committee of Jason & Wayne who are researching options for next year’s contract.  Mr. Beckman also questioned why the plowman aren’t winging the snow off the edge of the roads.  Chairman Schuldt will talk with the drivers.   
7. Treasurers Report:  Dan Brodigan made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.  
8. Clerk Report: Karen reported the annual election is Tuesday, March 12 at Town Hall.  Voting hours are from 4:00pm to 8:00pm. Supervisor E – Wayne Oliver, Supervisor C – Tom Tornstrom and Treasurer – Larry Jankowksi have filed.  The annual meeting starts at 8:15pm at the Community Center building with the Canvas board meeting immediately after.   Board of Audit meeting was set for Saturday, March 9th at 9:00 am.
9. Other or Old Business: Bob updated the board that he did receive correspondence from Chiglo and that the township can go exclusive with a garbage contract.  Following discussion; the feeling of the board was to wait to make any decisions until there is a full  board. 
10. Supervisors Report.:   Bob reported that he had talked with the state in reference to the Home Land Security grant and expressed his concerns that we had more damage from the flooding this last year.  After they looked at pictures and did an on-site visit they determined they will be giving us 20% back of the entire cost for the Forrester Road project.  Jason – no report.  Dan – no report. 
11.  Bills for Audit:  Jason Wieser made a motion to accept the bills as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried
12. Adjournment: Dan Brodigan made a motion to adjourn at approximately 7:39 pm, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted, Karen Schuldt, La Crescent Township Clerk
